
 
 
Ketchum Urban Renewal Agency 
P.O. Box 2315 | 191 5th Street | Ketchum, ID 83340 
 
January 21, 2025 
 
Chair and Commissioners 
Ketchum Urban Renewal Agency 
Ketchum, Idaho 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION TO PROVIDE DIRECTION ON FIRST + WASHINGTON DESIGN REVIEW 
PLANS AND AMENDMENT TO THE DEVELOPMENT AND DISPOSITION AGREEMENT PROJECT 

SCHEDULE 
 
Introduction 
Staff requests direction on two topics: 

• The project design to be prepared and submitted to the city for design review 

• Feedback on amending the First + Washington project schedule in the Development and 
Disposition Agreement 

 
Project Design 
At the December KURA meeting the board supported establishment of a Local Improvement 
District (LID) to assist with the funding of a public parking structure in the First + Washington 
project.  In January, the City Council supported establishment of an LID in concept with a 
request for additional public outreach and refinement of the assessment methodology.  
 
KURA and Wood River Community Housing Trust (WRCHT) are at a crossroads and need to 
determine the project design to prepare and submit to the city for design review. Prior to the 
December KURA meeting and the January City Council meeting, the development team was 
preparing design plans that did not include public parking. With the recent actions on the LID, 
staff and WRCHT are seeking direction on how to proceed. The options for consideration 
include: 

1. Project design without public parking 
2. Project design with public parking 
3. Prepare two options, one with and one without public parking 

 
LID Process and Timeline 
A definitive decision on the LID will occur after additional public outreach occurs, the 
assessment methodology is further refined, and the city council conducts formal hearings to 
establish the LID. It is anticipated this process will take 3-4 months to complete. The next step is 
public outreach on the expanded LID boundaries and preliminary assessment estimates for 
individual properties.  



The next phase of outreach will include a survey, newspaper and social media ads, postcard 
notification of all property owners within the LID boundaries and at least two public open 
houses. The outreach plan is underway, and the open houses will take place the week of 
February 10th. KURA and city staff are recommending a joint meeting of the KURA and city 
council on February 18th to share the outreach results and confirm the direction from both KURA 
and city council.  
 
Issues for KURA Consideration 
The following is offered when considering the path forward: 
 

• The approach to addressing the Planning and Zoning Commission design comments is 
different depending on the inclusion of public parking. A project with subterranean 
parking must facilitate a parking ramp and the parking dictates the location for building 
circulation (stairs, elevator) and equipment locations. These factors change the exterior 
design of the project. 
 

•  A final decision on the LID is not expected for at least 3-4 months. Waiting until a final 
decision is made on the LID before project design work starts delays the project and 
likely shifts construction into 2027. The original schedule in the DDA anticipated 
construction in 2025, and with the delays to date, construction has shifted to 2026. The 
additional delay may or may not be accepted by WRCHT and the development team.  

 

• There is risk proceeding with any of the options. The risk is the LID will not be approved 
and design work and costs associated with the public parking option will be forfeited. 

 
Staff recommends the KURA provide direction on the project design option so the project can 
continue moving forward. 
 
Amendment to DDA 
The project DDA was approved by the KURA and became effective March 26, 2024. The DDA 
included deadlines and a schedule of performance for the KURA and development team 
(Attachment A). The development team and KURA met the performance schedule for 
submission and review of the preliminary and schematic design plans (items 7-10 in schedule).  
 
Due to the delay in evaluating the public parking options, submission of design review 
documents and the subsequent deadlines have not been met. WRCHT and deChase Miksis 
submitted a letter requesting KURA provide guidance on how best to proceed with an updated 
project design and timeline (Attachment B).  
 
To date, the development team has been accommodating with the delays. A change to the 
performance schedule requires approval of both the KURA and development team. The KURA 
decision on the project design approach will provide the requested direction and allow for a 
renegotiation of the DDA performance schedule. Once KURA provides direction, staff will work 
with the development team and present an amendment to the DDA and performance schedule 
to the KURA. 
 
Financial Requirement/Impact 
Depending on the decision of the KURA, there could be additional design expenses. It is difficult 
to quantify the expenses at this time. Once a decision is made, staff will provide information on 
the projected costs.  



 
Recommendation  
Staff recommends the KURA provide direction on the design approach and any feedback on 
revisions to the DDA schedule of performance.  
 
 
Attachment A: DDA Schedule of Performance 
Attachment B: December 18, 2024 Letter from WRCHT and deChase Miksis 
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December 18, 2024 

 

Suzan Frick, Executive Director  

Ketchum Urban Renewal Agency 

191 5th Street West  

Ketchum, ID 83340 

 

VIA EMAIL: sfrick@ketchumidaho.org  

 

RE: 1st AND WASHINGTON AFFORDABLE WORKFORCE HOUSING PROJECT  

  SCHEDULE OF PERFORMANCE UPDATE   

 

Ms. Frick: 

On behalf of First + Washington Properties, LLC ("Developer"), this letter serves to update The 

Ketchum Urban Renewal Agency (”Agency”) on the 1st and Washington Affordable Workforce 

Housing Project ("Project") and to formally request a revision to the Disposition and Development 

Agreement ("DDA") Schedule of Performance to reflect the delay outlined below. 

 

In accordance with Sections 8.4 and 8.5 of the DDA, the Developer submitted the Preliminary and 

Schematic plans for Agency. A public workshop was held, during which valuable input was received 

from both the public and the Agency. In response to this feedback, the Agency requested the 

Developer pause and study additional parking design options. The time required to study additional 

parking options will require an amendment to the Schedule of Performance. 

 

We respectfully request that the Agency provide guidance on how best to proceed with the updated 

design and a timeline we can expect direction. Once this direction is provided, the Developer will 

propose updated milestones for the Schedule of Performance through a DDA amendment. 

 

Thank you for your understanding and continued collaboration. We look forward to receiving your 

feedback and direction on the next steps. 

 

Please feel free to reach out with any questions or to discuss this matter further. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Steven M. Shafran  Matt Neilson    

WRCHT     deChase Miksis 

 

 

Docusign Envelope ID: 79958115-1B34-4717-ADCE-2145344967F7


